

## Site Council October Meeting Minutes

Date: November 4, 2020

Present: Damian Crowson, Ben Bickle, Carla Carter, Nicole Brown, Dale Fisher, Jessica Falkenhagen, Susie Biller

Remote: Rob Saunders and Teri Ellis

The minutes from the last meeting were read, reviewed and Ben made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Carla seconded the motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.

We discussed the upcoming new changes to HVHS for metrix, in-person instruction, and the hybrid model. Damian explained the impacts on transportation and on food service. These will drive decisions to our model.

We will be making adjustments to our Master Schedule moving forward. We are able to add some additional sections in welding and possibly spanish and PE with existing staff.

We will be looking at class loads for HVHS building and checking number of students in each class and our target for our classes.

We are discussing an A,B,C model. Rob and Casey are working on a bus plan and times for middle, high and elementary schools and the logistics of bussing. The schools will identify who are in each group. We discussed grab and go breakfast and lunch. Rob will be meeting with food service about the in person instruction.

We will be adding additional electives as students return. Leadership, TA's, Yearbook and possibly study skills will be added as electives.

We have offered a young teacher our open Special Education Teaching Position, she has accepted and is meeting with Stephanie to finalize things. We also have interviewed for an open Office Clerk position and will make some calls in the next couple of weeks.

Damian talked with Travis about the PE requirements coming back to in person learning and if students will be dressing down. They will not be dressing down and we will be looking at adding a couple of sections of PE so we can lower the numbers in the PE current PE classes.

We are on cycle for an in-person accreditation visitation. We were scheduled for a Nov. 9th date but asked for an extension so we will be hosting a visitation in the spring. Damian and Tanner sat in on a virtual accreditation visitation at a Nevada high school. It was very helpful, they will be interviewing our students, staff, board members and site councils.

Friday staff meeting we will be putting accreditation questions together and a sheet for new staff and the site council to prepare them for the visitation. We have to provide evidence.

We need to make sure our Web Site is up to date.

Our administration wants to paint over the mustang on the front of the building, it may have to wait until the spring. The two bids we got are high and the weather has to be warmer to paint the wall. We want the lighting stang on the front, not the running stang.

Booster Club has to make a loan payment on the sports complex and the auction has been postponed until an undetermined date. They are talking about the possibility of a Corn Hole tournament with 64 teams, sponsors, 50/50 tickets, a silent auction, concession or food carts. This would help the Booster Club to raise dollars to make the loan payment. They pay quarterly and the loan has been approved to temporarily move out the due date several months.

Carla asked about grading, are all of our staff on the same page with late work being accepted. Damian said we are strongly encouraging our staff with the information that there should be no penalty for late work. All work should be accepted without penalty. Ben said he thought we were all on the same page already and that there should be no penalty and everything should remain open and all work is resubmittable.

We currently have two subs that are helping out students that were identified as the highest risks due to no internet or Special Education or no support at home to come into the school 2 days a week for 2 hours. We will continue to hold LIPI until kids can come back to school. This has been very helpful so far for the students that have come in. Most had 4 incompletes but have been submitting work each day they come in to work. It has given these students Hope that they can catch up and complete their first semester credits.

We will be discussing Site Council questions for the Accreditation Visitation at our next Site Council meeting.

Damian announced we offered Lester Crawford the Head Custodian position and he accepted starting Nov. 2nd.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm